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Tēnā koe  
 
Official information request for the number of water and wastewater pipes that have been renewed 
during the 2023 year (Ref: OIA IRO-583) 

Thank you for your official information request dated 20 January 2024 to Wellington City Council 
requesting the following information under the Local Government Official Information and Meetings 
Act 1987 (the Act).  
 

• the number of water and wastewater pipes that have been renewed by Wellington City Council 
during the 2023 year. 

 
Wellington City Council transferred your request to Wellington Water on 25 January 2024 as the 
request is believed to be more closely connected with the functions of Wellington Water.  
 
We have considered your request in accordance with the Act and decided to grant your request in full.  
 
Please note the following regarding the data that is being provided to you in this response: 
 

• The data is provided for two time periods (July 2022 to June 2023 and July 2023 to December 
2023) due to the way Wellington Water records this over financial year periods. 
 

• The data that Wellington Water captures is of metres of pipe renewed therefore this data 
measurement is for the metres of pipe renewed. 
 

• The data is only for drinking water and wastewater and excludes stormwater. 
 

• July 2022 to June 2023 includes data for the internal teams: Major Projects, Project 
Management Office (PMO), and Customer Operation Group (COG), with COG drinking and 
wastewater renewals being 306 metres from 9.2 km.  
 

• The second part of the data, i.e., from July 2023 to December 2023, is for Major Projects and 
PMO teams specifically and does not include the COG team.  

 
In response to your request, I can advise that a total of 11.6 km of pipe was renewed for Wellington 
City Council from July 2022 to December 2023. This data is for the two time periods below:   
 

• July 2022 to June 2023:   9.2 km  
 

• July 2023 to December 2023:  2.4 km 
 
 






